Board of Secondary Education Rajasthan, Ajmer Model Question Paper Exam – 2023

CLASS – 10 SUBJECT – ENGLISH (02)

Time - 3 Hours 15 Minutes

Total Marks - 80

Objective Marks Distribution -

S. No.	Objectives	Marks	Percentage
1.	Knowledge	23	28.75
2.	Understanding	20	25.00
3.	Application	21	26.25
4.	Skill	16	20.00
	Total :-	80	100.00

2. Division of Sections -

SECTION	TYPES OF QUESTIONS	No. of QUESTIONS	MARKS	TOTAL WEIGHTAGE OF MARKS	TOTAL WEIGHTAGE OF QUESTIONS	TIME
Α	MCQ	6	15	18.75	30.00	35
	VERY SHORT ANSWER TYPE QUESTIONS	1	21	26.25	05.00	45
В	SHORT ANSWER TYPE QUESTIONS	5	10	12.50	25.00	20
С	ESSAY TYPE QUESTIONS -1	2	8	10.00	10.00	30
D	ESSAY TYPE QUESTIONS -2	6	26	32.50	30.00	65
		20	80	100.00	100.00	195

3. Mark Distribution of Content -

S. No.	Content	Marks	Percentage
1.	Section A - Unseen Passage 1	6	7.50
2.	(Reading) - Unseen Passage 2	9	11.25
3.	Section B - Letter/E-mail	5	6.25
4.	(Writing) - Story Writing	4	5.00
5.	Short Paragraph verbal/visual	4	5.00
6.	Section C - Tense	4	5.00
7.	(Grammar) - Reported speech	2	2.50
8.	- Conjunctions	3	3.75
9.	- Relative Pronoun	2	2.50
10.	- Voice	2	2.50
11.	 Framing question & Que. Tag 	2	2.50
12.	Section D (Text book) - First Flight Passage-1	6	7.50
	First Flight Passage-2	6	7.50
13.	Textual Questions	7	8.75
14.	Poetry	8	10.00
15.	Footprint without feet	10	12.50
	Total :-	80	100.00%

Blue Print

CLASS - 10 SUBJECT - ENGLISH (02) MARKS - 80

CLASS - IU							SC.	DOLC		21101		(02)					TATUTA	110	90			
S. Objective Unit / Sub U	Jnit		Kn	owledg	ge			Unde	rstand	ling			App	olication	n				Skill			Total
No.		MCQ	VSAQ	SAQ	ETQ		MCQ	VSAQ	SAQ	ETQ		MCQ	VSAQ	SAQ	ETQ		MCQ	VSAQ	SAQ	ETQ		
					ETQ 1	ETQ 2				ETQ 1	ETQ 2	1			ETQ 1	ETQ 2	•			ETQ 1	ETQ 2	
Section A - Unseen P	assage 1	2(1)	2(-)					2(-)														6(1)
2. (Reading) - Unseen P	assage 2	3(1)	2(-)					4(-)														9(1)
3. Section B - Letter/E-r	nail															5(1)						5(1)
4. (Writing) - Story Writ	ting																				4(1)	4(1)
5. Short Paragraph verb	al/visual																				4(1)	4(1)
6. Section C - Tense		4(1)																			.(2)	4(1)
7. (Grammar) - Reported	d speech													2(1)								2(1)
8. Conjunctio	ns												3(1)	-(.)								3(1)
9. Relative F	ronoun													2(1)								2(1)
10. Voice														2(1)								2(1)
11. Framing question & C	Que. Tag													2(1)								2(1)
12. SectionD (Text book) Passage 1 Passage-2	-First Flight	4(2)	4(-)					4(-)						2(1)								12(2)
13. Textual Questions									2(1)							5(1)						7(2)
14. Poetry									1	4(1)											4(1)	8(2)
15. Footprint without fee	t	2(1)								4(1)											4(1)	10(3)
		15(6)	8(-)					10(-)	2(1)	8 (2)			3(1)	8(4)		10(2)					16(4)	80 (20)

Choice Scheme: Question 3,4,5,14,15,16,17,19,20 Internal Choice

Note: Marks should be written out of the bracket

Signature

BOARD OF SECONDARY EDUCATION, RAJASTHAN AJMER

MODEL PAPER - 2023

CLASS – 10 ENGLISH

Time: - 3 Hours 15 Min.

Marks :- 80

GENERAL INSTRUCTION TO THE EXAMINEES:

- 1. Candidate must write first his/her Roll No. on the question paper compulsory.
- 2. All the questions are compulsory.
- 3. Write the answer to each question in the given answer book only.
- 4. For questions having more than one part the answers to those parts are to be written together in continuity.
- 5. Write the correct serial number of each question as mentioned in the question paper.

SECTION – A Reading

1. Read the following passage and answer the questions that follow:

These days, it is not unusual to see people listening to music or using their electric gadgets while crossing busy roads or travelling on public transports, regardless of the risks involved. I have often wondered why they take such risks, is it because they want to exude a sense of independence or is it that they want to tell the world to stop bothering them? Or is it that they just want to show how cool they are? Whether it is a workman or an executive, earphones have become an inseparable part of our lives, sometimes even leading to tragicomic situations.

(i) What is not unusual to see these days?					
(A) listening to music	(B) using electronic gadgets				
(C) Both A & B	(D) None				
(::) Parala ana manadhan af sialainn	-l d	1			
(ii) People are regardless of risk inv		1			
(A) on busy roads	(B) travelling on public transport				
(C) Both A & B	(D) None				
/***\ \\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\		4			
(iii) Why do the people take risk?		1			
(iv) What leads to tragicomic situat	ions?	1			
(iv) Timat reduce to truggeomine steads		_			
(v) Write similar word of the following	ng from the passage :-	1			
'Surprised'					

'Hot'

2. Read the following passage and answer the questions that follow:

Childhood is a time when there are few responsibilities to make life difficult. If a child has good parents, he is fed, looked after and loved, whatever he may do. It is improbable that he will ever again in his life be given so much without having to do anything in return. In addition, life is always presenting new things to the child - things that have lost their interest for older people because they are too well-known. A child finds pleasures in playing in the rain, or in the snow. His first visit to the seaside is a marvellous adventure. But a child has his pains: he is not so free to do as he wishes as he thinks older people are: he is continually being told not to do things, or being punished for what he has done wrong. His life is therefore not perfectly happy.

When the young man starts to earn his own living, he becomes free- from the discipline of school and parents; but at the same time he is forced to accept responsibilities. He can no longer expect others to pay for his food, his clothes, and his room, but has to work if he wants to live comfortably. If he spends most of his time playing about in the way that he used to as a child, he will go hungry. And if he breaks the laws of society as he used to break the laws of his parents, he may go to prison. If, however, he works hard, keeps out of troubles and has good health, he can have the great happiness of seeing himself make steady progress in his job and of building up for himself his own position in society.

Old age has always been thought of as the worst age to be, but it is not necessary for the old to be unhappy. With the old age should come wisdom and the ability to help others with advice wisely.

(i) Marvellous adventure for a child will be :(A) his first visit to zoo(C) his first visit to seaside	(B)his first visit to play school (D)his first visit to garden	1					
(ii) When a young man starts to earn his ow(A) discipline of school(C) Both A & B	rn living, he becomes free from: (B) parents (D) none	1					
(iii) With should come wisdom a(A) Youth age(C) childhood							
(iv) What happens if a child has good paren	ts?	1					
(v) Why a child is not perfectly happy? Writ		1					
(vi) Which age has always been thought of a	as the worst age to be?	1					
(vii) What will happen when a youth breaks	s the laws of society ?	1					
(viii) Write similar word of the following fro 'Amazing'	m the passage:	1					
(ix) Write opposite word of the following from the passage: 'Insanity'							

SECTION B [Writing]

3. Imagine that you are the captain of your school volleyball team. You want to take part into the district level tournament to be held in Maharana Pratap Secondary School, Beawar. Write an application to the Principal of your school requesting him to allow you to take part in the tournament.

or

You are Mona/Manish. Write an e-mail to the editor of a newspaper complaining about insanitary condition in your locality.

4. Write a story with the help of given outlines in about 80 words. Give the title and moral to it. 4

A good boy	f	alls in	bad cor	mpai	าy	disok	eys	fath	าer adv	ises to
shun	all i	n vain			decides to	teach a	lesso	n		brings
apples		puts	them	in	almirah			notices	one	rotten
apple	next	day all	apples	rott	en	tea	ches a	lesson.		

OR

A thief caught...... brought before the king..... the king orders him to hang......thief..... clever.....says a secret...... true with golden fruit..... king interested...... thief prepares small pellets of gold..... tells the king sown by one.... never stolen anything.

4

5. Write a paragraph of about 60 words using the visual aid provided:



OR

Write a paragraph on "My Favourite Teacher' in about 60 words.

SECTION C (GRAMMAR)

6. Choose the correct form of the v		1
(i) I(go) to Jaipur yestero (A) went	day. (B) go	
(C) have gone	(D) had gone	
(c) have gone	(b) had gone	
(ii) He usually (take) break	dast at 8 a.m.	1
(A) takes	(B) took	
(C) has taken	(D) will take	
(iii) We(study) in this sc	hool for three years.	1
(A) will study	(B) have studied	
(c) am studying	(D) have studying	
(iv) The train (leave) k	pefore I reached.	1
(A) left	(B) had left	
(C) was leaving	(D) had been leaving	
7. Change the following sentences	into Indirect Speech.	
(i) Archi said to me, "I respect you"		1
(ii) Sid said to me, " Do you learn Er	nglish?"	1
8. Rewrite the following sentences	using connectives given in the brackets:	
(i) It is very cold. We can't go out. (-	1
(ii) He sells mangoes. He sells orang	•	1
(iii) She is very small. She cannot lif	-	1
9. Join the following sentences usin	ng the relative	
Pronoun, given in the brackets:		
(i) The boy is going on the road (wh	nose)	1
His father gave you this letter.		
(ii) The boy was awarded. (who)		1
He was honest.		
10. Change the following sentences	s into Passive-Voices,	
(i) Prateek will write a letter.		1
(ii) Please open your book.		1
11. (i) Frame question of the follow	_	
How		
I crossed the river by boat.		1
(ii) Add Question Tag to the statem		
Mohan will go to school	?	1

SECTION - D (TEXT - Book)

12. Read the passage given below and answer that follow:

Marriage gifts are meaningless without the sweet bread known as the bol, just as a party or a feast loses its charm without bread. Not enough can be said to show how important a baker can be for a village. The lady of the house must prepare sandwiches on the occasion of her daughter's engagement. Cakes and bolinhas are a must for Christmas as well as other festivals. Thus, the presence of the baker's furnace in the village is absolutely essential.

The baker or bread-seller of those days had a peculiar dress known as the Kabai. It was a single-piece long frock reaching down to the knees. In our childhood we saw bakers wearing a shirt and trousers which were shorter than full length ones and longer than half pants.

	1					
(B) pol						
(D) roll.						
(ii)of the house must prepare sandwiches:						
(B) Maid						
(D) Master						
	1					
	1					
age which means :-	1					
sage which has opposite meaning of :	1					
	(D) roll. epare sandwiches: (B) Maid (D) Master age which means :-					

13. Read the following passage and answer the questions that follow:

"The moon was coming up in the east, behind me and stars were shining in the clear sky above me. There wasn't a cloud in the sky above me. There was not a cloud in the sky. I was happy to be alone high up above the sleeping countryside, flying my old Dakota aeroplane over France back to England. I was dreaming of my holiday. and looking forward to being with my family. I looked at my watch: one thirty in the morning.

'I should call Paris Control soon' I thought. As I looked down past the nose of the aeroplane. I saw the lights of a big city in front of me. I switched on the radio and said, "Paris Control, Dakota DS 088 here. Can you hear me? I am on my way to England Over".

(i) The moon was coming up in the		1			
(A) east	(B) west				
(c) south	(D) north				
(ii)The stars were shining in the		1			
(A) sky	(B) room				
(C) school	(D) house				
(iii) Why was the writer happy?		1			
(iv) What was the writer flying?					

(v) Wr	ite the similar word of the foll 'rest'	lowing, from the passa	age:		1
(vi) Wr	ite the opposite word of the f 'dull'	ollowing, from the pas	ssage:		1
Why do	swer any one of the following bes the writer go to Basra? Ho	ow long does he wait t OR	here and why ? [Mijbil the Otter]		5
Write t	he character sketch of Wanda	a.	[The Hundred Dresse:	S]	
	swer any one of the following the character, which you like r	•	words: [The Proposal]		2
		OR			
Can yo Natalya	u imagine what can happen a ?	with Lomov in other	way in the play after of [The Proposal]	quarrel v	with
Some s Some s From w I hold w (i) (ii)	plain any one of the following say the world will end in fire say in ice what I've tasted of desire with those who favour fire. Write rhyme scheme and wo According to the poem what the following extract and answ	rds. the world will end in? OR			4
Shook The du From a (i)	y a crow down on me st of snow hemlock tree. Which tree is mentioned ? Write rhyme scheme and wo	rds.			
(i) Wha (ii) Wri	swer any two of the following at are the trees in the poem, 'te the identity of crocodiles? Dusat does crow symbolise?	The Tree'? [The Tree] [How to Tell Wild Anin		[2x2=4]	
(i) (A) Vict	oose the correct answer: is the writer of "A Quest tor Canning pert W. Peterson	ion of Trust? [A questi (B) H.G. Wells (D) None	on of trust]		1
(ii) Wl	hat is name of the dog in the l				
(A) Tric (C) Trip		[A Triu (B) Hello (D)Tommy	mph of Surgery]		1

19. Answer any one of the following questions. in about 60 words:

[1X4=4]

(i) "Griffin was rather a lawless person" explain.

[Footprints without Feet]

(ii) What is DNA fingerprinting & what are its uses?

[The Making Of A Scientist)

20. Answer any two out of three following questions in about 20 words.

[2x2=4]

(i) What was the problem of Name. Loisel?

[The Necklace]

(ii) How is Ausable different from other secret agents?

[The Midnight Visitor]

(iii) How does Anil think about the thief?

[The Thief's Story]